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Vector Control District of Malheur County Mailing Address 454 12th St N Vale, Oregon 97918  Phone 541-709-7478  Email MCVCD23@outlook.com
May 13, 2025, Time: 5:20pm Location: Mackey’s Public House, Ontario, Oregon 

Board members in attendance: Terry Oft, Ray Waldo, Kelly Peterson, Jeremy Evers, Jimmy Simpson. 

Others in attendance: Mike Miller, Lee Newman, Tyler Simpson, Allen Brown, Lerry White. Mary Jo Evers Accountant, Megan Bernard District Manager, Dave Bunker Contractor. 

Meeting opened at 5:20pm Zoom was open as well.
Ray motions to approve previous meeting minutes, Kelly seconds, passed unanimously 

Checking account $12,659.55 LGIP $634,734.37

Board members went through the monthly check detail. Commercial applications started last month. Mary Jo informed the board that an executive session will need to be held for salaries that will begin on July 1st at the next meeting. Board members signed monthly checks
Ray motions to approve the financial report, Jimmy seconds and passes unanimously. 
Operations report: Megan informs the board that the trade with Amanda with the weed department has fallen through. The county has decided not to continue with that trade. So, we are currently still looking to either sell or trade in the aluminum trailer. The district has started trapping as of May 5th. Not many mosquitoes have been caught, but Megan has gotten calls regarding the gnats. We are currently working on our second round of treatments and Branch will start back up next week. Gary has started and has been setting traps for us and picking them up. Dave talks about the issue that occurred at Beck-Kiwanis Park in Ontario. There was an individual that confronted the drone pilot saying they got sprayed with something from the drone. Dave called Megan after the incident occurred to inform her. The individual did not call Megan but instead called the weed department. The individual also contacted the Oregon Department of Agriculture pesticide investigator to investigate this matter further. Megan received an e-mail from the Malheur County Health Department stating that the individual had come in stating they got sprayed by something. Megan had informed the health department the product being applied was a granular product, and a product label was sent to the health department as well.  Dave sent records to the ODA investigator that included a map of the application. The record shows where the drone was, how fast it was flying, and the buffer area that was placed around the pond. The case was closed due to no error from the pilot, and the product label being followed along with having proper documentation of the application. Megan informed the board that Branch would be coming to spray the weeds that are in the Vector’s yard at the end of the week.
Meeting Adjourned: 6:30pm Next meeting will be held at the Plaza Inn June 11th at 12:30pm. Executive session will be held at 12pm prior to the meeting. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by: Megan Bernard District Manager

